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RE: SUPPORT – House Bill 716 – Drug Therapy Management – Physician-

Pharmacist Agreements 

  
 

The Maryland State Medical Society (MedChi), which represents over 7,500 Maryland 

physicians and their patients, supports House Bill 716. 

 

House Bill 716 pertains to drug therapy management agreements and would put physicians and 

pharmacists who enter into these agreements in group model health maintenance organizations on 

equal footing with those who have these agreements outside of that context. 

 

Last year, in the Board of Pharmacy Sunset legislation (Chapter 658 of 2012), the General 

Assembly removed the requirement that physician-pharmacist agreements and protocols be approved 

in advance and, instead, required physicians and pharmacists who enter into such agreements to 

submit a copy of the agreement and any subsequent modifications to their respective licensing board.  

  

House Bill 716 removes parallel language from the Health-General Article that applies to group 

model HMOs.  Without this bill, physicians and pharmacists participating in drug therapy 

management in a group model HMO setting will continue to be required to seek approval for 

physician-pharmacist agreements and protocols, even though the parallel approval requirements in 

the Health Occupations Article were repealed under Chapter 658. 

 

For these reasons, MedChi supports House Bill 716. 
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